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WELDING TECHNOLOGY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Wednesday, April 27 2016 * 5:30 to 7:00 PM

AA2, Room 105

Members Present: Mark Stanley, Committee Chair, Columbia Machine; Randy Leonard, Farwest Steel; Nathan Marks, Mark Brothers, Inc.; Troy Brigham, Thompson Metal Fab; Bob Tafolla, BPA; Larry Stanks, BPA; Patrick Gonzales, Former Welding Instructor
Members Absent: Keith Jackson, Roadmaster Towing & Suspension Solutions; Steve Worden, Committee Vice Chair, BPA; 
Clark College: Caleb White, Welding Tech Department Head/Instructor;  Brian McVay, Welding Instructor; John Kuhn, welding Instructor; Cathy Sherick, Associate Dir. Of Instructional Planning & Innovation; Nichola Farron – Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
Committee Chair Mark Stanley called the meeting to order at 5.32pm
The minutes of October 28 2015 were proposed for approval by Larry; the motion was seconded by Bob.  The motion to approve the minutes was accepted unanimously

Office of Instruction Updates
O.O.I. Associate Director Cathy Sherick made some announcements to the committee.  She highlighted that two Welding students presented to guests at the Advisory Recognition Breakfast on April 20th and gave a great insight into their work.  

The Academic Plan is finalized with a focus on Guided pathways to help students make course selections that will help facilitate completion and certificates.
Cathy then discussed the planned pre-apprenticeship program that will be based on a 10 week course and incorporate 3 different certifications to facilitate entry-level readiness.

Career Coach was also demonstrated: the committee suggested that it might be good if the site also linked to professional organizations.
Director/Division Chair Report 

Advanced Manufacturing - As Genevieve was unable to attend due to a research trip, Caleb outlined the plans for the Advanced Manufacturing.  Discussions have been held regarding moving Welding, machining, CADD, material science, composites etc. to new Ridgefield campus in 2 to 5 years. This would result in a large advanced manufacturing facility. Looking for volunteers, in addition to this advisory committee, to have input on what would make a good manufacturing program and site. Replaces the idea of using the old Hewlett Packard site; this is no longer a viable economic option. Caleb shared that he was interested to see the possibilities for growth and development that the new site would encourage.
The committee discussed their ideas as to what could be incorporated in the new space, including material flow and lean manufacturing. 

There was some concern expressed about the potential disruption to the welding program, especially has already been moved once.  The Committee wanted a definition in place for the program, and also for recognizing how other programs would dovetail in.
Cathy shared the results of her visit to Everett where the setup is designed for individual programs to work independently but also facilitates students coming together for inter-disciplinary projects.  
Patrick wanted to ensure that the integrity of the program is not compromised as the goal should remain teaching perfection in Welding to the students so that they are employable in that area.  
There was a positive response however to the idea of bigger and more advanced welding projects that the new facility would allow.  Cathy also shared that the committee and faculty would be able to contribute ideas to the design and layout of the facility. 

Pressure Vessel – Caleb explained the project was undertaken last quarter, and he calculated it took about 700 student hours to build it.  Students formed all the parts; Caleb formally thanked Mark Stanley for his donation of materials. Students were also made to weld out of position to get more used to industry. Caleb also thanked Nathan Marks for his help with the engineering aspect of hydro testing.  A very positive article was published in the Columbian (can be found here: http://www.columbian.com/news/2016/mar/14/clark-college-welding-program-retooled/ . There were 7 leaks in total, which was a positive result from 13 students welding out of position. 

There was some discussion as to what could be done with the pressure vessel now; one idea was that it should be kept as an art piece; this prompted the thought that the new facility should incorporate a ‘showroom’ area for work examples and projects to be displayed.
Aluminum Boat – the boat is the project for this quarter.  Caleb outlined that the motivation was for the students to build something not designed by him; instead using an online design.  The committee discussed various ideas for the manufacture of the boat, including etching and the machinery that could best be used. The committee were invited by Caleb to look over the plan after the meeting
Mock Interviews – Caleb outlined to the committee that he has 11 students graduating this year, and it would be very much appreciated if the committee members would be able to provide mock interviews, whether or not they are hiring, ideally in the first or second week of June.  The students will be required to have a resume, cover letter and thank you letter prepared.  Three students have already secured employment.

The committee discussed employment readiness and job searching for welding graduates. Randy outlined that the completion of application forms is sometimes a problem for candidates who can be unprepared with reference information, dates etc.
Cathy said that the Clark Career service was available to help with planning mock interviews and other resources for students, and recommended connecting with them,

Equipment – Caleb shared that a table-top mill has been purchased that fulfilled item 6 on 5 year plan; it will be used to test samples and for light machining.  Unsure as to next purchase as range of options: department would prefer to get a new CNC plasma cutter as the current unit may be close to breaking. A lathe is also an option.
Other New Business 
Caleb and Brian are hoping to be able to attend the FabTech convention this year.  Cathy outlined that there may be certain grant funds available to facilitate that.
Brian detailed that the Department has become an approved facility for WABO welding testing.  This has been a long process, but Department were commended by visiting Consultant on level of preparation. Price will be lower than other facilities, but the revenue does come back into the college.
In the future, Caleb hopes to evaluate the new curriculum with the committee now that it has been through 2 years of students.  

Patrick led the committee in congratulating Caleb on his recent tenure.

Old Business
Praxiar was discussed at last meeting: Caleb has requested more information but has yet to hear from them.

Next Meeting Date
It was agreed that the next meeting will be Wednesday 30th November 2016, at 5:30 pm.
Mark adjourned the meeting at 6:55 pm.
Prepared/submitted by Nichola Farron
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